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The Episcopal Church of the Transfiguration
Lake St. Louis, Missouri

Annual Parish Meeting
January 28, 2018

Agenda

1. Opening Prayer — said by all

-2

Review and Approval of 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes

3. Recognition of Retiring Vestry Members., Convention Delegate and
Convention Alternate

4. Opening of Nominations and Balloting for Vestry. Convention Delegate.
Alternate Convention Delegate (polls remain open for 30 minutes)

LA

Reports from Rector. Wardens. and Parish Ministries

6. Treasurer’s Report for 2017 and Presentation of 2018 Parish Budget
. Rector’s Remarks

8. “Street Teams” — Chad Elledge

9. Laundry Love — Tammy Schuster

10. Announcement of Election Results

11. Other Business

12. Music Director Search Committee — Carrie Mares

13. Dismissal



Annual Meeting
Church of the Transfiguration++Lake Saint Louis, Missouri
January 31, 2017

The anmual congregational meeting for Church of the Transfiguration was held January 29, 2017,
A total of 83 persons were 1n attendance.

The meeting was called to order by Rev. Lu-Anne Conner at 10:30 am.

Opening prayer: Rev Lu-Anne lead those in attendance in a prayer for the parish.
Almighty and everliving God, ruler of all things in heaven and earth,
hear our prayers for this pavish family.
Strengthen the faithful, arouse the careless, and restore the penitent.
Grant us all things necessary for our common life,
and bring us all to be of one heart and mind within your holy Church;
through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.
BCP (817)

Minutes

The minutes from the 2016 annual meeting were presented to the congregation by Carrie Mares,
vestry clerk. A motion was made by Paul Jokerst and seconded by Steve Ducar to accept the
minutes as presented. With all in favor the minutes were accepted.

Recognition of retiring vestry members and convention delegate

Rev Lu-Anne Conner thanked those vestry members, delegates and alternate delegates
completing their terms.

The members completing terms are Carolyn Giles, Lisa Olson, Jon Sanders. and John Purcell.

Opening of nominations for vestry, convention delegate, and alternate delegate
The nominating committee presented the slate for the vestry and delegates.
e Three names were presented for three vestry positions.
e One name was presented to the congregation as a delegate nomination.
e Two names were presented to the congregation for one position of alternate delegate.
e There were no nominations from the floor.
Jennie Kelly moved and Jon Sanders seconded the nominations be closed. With all in favor the

nominations were closed.

Ballots were distributed to the assembled congregants. Upon completion of voting. Kerry
Quinlisk and Chuck Laney retired to tally the votes.



Reports from the rector, senior warden and junior warden

Rev Lu-Anne Conner noted the reports of the rector, senior warden and junior warden. These
reports were contained within the annual report packet distributed to those attending.

There were no questions concerning the submitted reports.

Reports from parish ministries
Rev Lu-Anne Conner encouraged those attending to read the reports from Transfiguration parish
ministries. She thanked those participating in parish ministries for the giving of their time and
talent.
¢ Mlusic ministry
Rev Lu-Anne thanked Barry Luedloff for his dedication to Transfiguration music
ministry.
Barry Luedloff encouraged participation in the choir.
e Stewardship
Rev Lu-Anne thanked Bill Robertson for his efforts with the 2016 stewardship campaign.

Treasurer’s report for 2016 and presentation of the 2017 parish budget
Judy Ducar. treasurer. presented the 2016 treasurer’s report. The treasurer made special note of
the balance sheet as of the end of 2016.
The treasurer then presented the budget for the calendar year 2017. The budget was voted on and
approved by the vestry at the January vestry meeting.
The treasurer made special note of the following items:
e The vestry with review the budget at the halfway point of the calendar year, making
adjustments as necessary.
® The treasurer reiterated she will answer questions from parishioners at any time.
Rev Lu-Anne gave a special thanks to Judy Ducar for an outstanding job as treasurer.

New initiatives: stained glass windows and garden columbarium study - Ron Howden
¢ Stained glass windows

The process of installing stamned glass windows began in 2006. There are currently
22 windows with stained glass. Glass works of St Charles designed and mnstalled the
current windows. Interest has been expressed in completing the installation of stained
glass on the upper level of the church. There are six windows still needing stained glass:
five windows in the Allen room and one window in the ery room. The cost of the stained
glass 1s estimated to be $700 - $800 per window.
Parichioners may contact Ron Howden for more information.

e A committee has been formed to compile a history of the stained glass windows.
The committee members are Jon Sanders, Judy Kirby and Peggy Sloan. The
committee will contact parishioners who donated windows.



¢ Garden columbarium
A committee 1s being established to research the feasibility of a columbarium at
Church of the Transfiguration. The committee will visit current sites of columbariums,
research the requirements and establish eriteria for such an endeavor. The committee will
also consider the location of the columbarium and how to maintain the brass plaques
currently in the memorial garden.
The target date to complete the work of the committee and present a proposal to the
vestry 1s December 2017.
Those wnterested in serving on the committee were asked to speak with Ron Howden.

Rector’s report - Rev Lu-Anne Conner

Rev Lu-Anne acknowledged the hard work the congregation of Transfiguration during the
interim and search process. The congregation 1s necessarily fatigued reaching this pont.
Rev Lu-Anne is encouraged by the signs of new heart and spirit within the parish. She is
convineed the future 1s very bright for Transfiguration.

Rev Lu-Anne stressed the importance of communication both within the parish and outside the
walls of the church. She is setting communication as a priority for the coming year.

We are all called to communicate the gospel of Jesus Christ. She noted money has been
appropriated to evangelism this year. The goal being to get the name of Transfiguration as a faith
community out to the larger population.

Rev Lu-Anne noted the work as a parish is never completed. There are always those in need of
the loving touch of Christ. Many people long for Christ. We should continually be asking who

needs Christ’s touch and how can we be of assistance. always striving to make a difference.

To that end. we will redouble our efforts to support what is already happening within the parish.
Transtfiguration is a powerful lesson in love. We will continue to build a welcoming, supportive
community: looking for ways to share the gifts God has given us and the saving love of Christ.

Rev Lu-Anne gave special thank you to Nancy Day. the church secretary. She 1s especially

grateful for Nancy’s respectful treatment for all who come within the walls of Transfiguration.

Rev Lu-Anne thanked Louise Howden for her service as director of the altar guild. Louise
provided Rev Lu-Anne a wonderful welcome as a new priest at Transfiguration. She also has a
wonderful sense of delight serving God through her altar guild work!

A special thank you was given to Ron Howden. Rev Lu-Anne announced Ron has agreed to be
the senior warden for another year. He 1s wonderful senior warden and she looks forward to
another year working together.



Questions and comments from the congregation

e The junior warden will be elected in February by the vestry.

e Barry Luedloff, the music director, meets once a month with Rev Lu-Anne.

e During the Lenten season, a Taize discipline will be offered on Wednesday evening at
6:00. The evenings will consist of a Taize service, a simple meal and the study of
scripture.

e The munistry fair and service ministry sheets were available for those interested 1n
volunteering.

e A reminder to participate in the Schnucks eserip program. Judy Ducar has more cards for
sign up.

Transfiguration 1s also registered on smile.amazon.com

e Housckeeping announcement: please take home dishes which have been left at the

church.

Report of election results

Rev Lu-Anne announced the election results.
¢ New vestry members: Jim Furgason. Chad Elledge. Tom Modde
e Larry Hopen will fill the delegate position.
e Cathy Murphy-Maijer will be the alternate delegate.

Coffee hour raffle drawing
A raffle was held as a thank you to all who signed up to host coffee hour.
Dan Smith was the winner of two Cardinal tickets!

Closing hymn and dismissal
In closing, the congregation sang “We All Are One in Mission.”
The meeting was adjourned at 11:20.

Respecttully submitted.
Carrie Mares, clerk




NOMINATIONS
N

Report from the Nominating Committee

The 2017 Nominating Committee was tasked with se
and alternate del egate positions. The members of
Robertson, Jeff VeensiAmae ALKwoma éWrcii g@hWt., Tthhee VResvt.r
sl ate of candidates at its December meeting:
Nomi nees (oot &ekoryfour*)

Ni cole Jones

Jennie Kelly

Ri ck Maclvor

Mar i Moody

Sarah Ruth

Nomi nees for Co(nhwetnd i foonxr Ded e)gat e

Marty Mares

Mi chael Mc Kenn a

Anne Wright

Nominee for Alterndgdtvewot@ordwentoinen Del egat e
Jeanette Holl mann

A Note from the Rector:

*When the January Newsl etter was -yperairntveeds,t rtyh etreer |
a vestry member has regxiaghesd otwhioc b eladw @ dsetaate e tTik
vacancy on the vestry occurs within thirty days
el ection, the vacancy shall be filled at the mee
best to adgenbydgesebwewl pt t o the vestry elections,
The ball ot wildl have all five names of vestry ca
vote for four of these candidates. When the res
wi | | each be-yelagctvedttry d4 etrimree The -ciagldestteotwdc
be el ecteyWearo urheex piwoed vestry ter m.

Al | candidates and current vestry members have b



Recdo®rAnnual Report

January 28, 2018

Dear Friends,

My annual report a yeabrs aegxop ewaise nbcaes eads oyno ufri vnee wm
compl eted jwstmhabbuas argewdaor of Transfiguration
all owed me to see things from a wider angl e. 2
opportunities, some of which I 6ve highlighted i
at Transfiguration Church, so | encourage you t
Annual Report of this parish.

Transition

Perhaps thé€#emostrawandeltyon this past year involyv
consul tation with the vestry, the senior warden
June not to renew the music directords contract
Luedl off had faithfully served as organist and
very much enjoyed working with him. He and | b
for the music program, and that finding a new d
We ended up bidding farewell to Barry earlier t
interim music director at Parkway United Church
Sunday at Transfiguration, and he played at bot
pl aque of appreciation, a purse, a prayer shawl
after each service I't was a true celebration
Transition is never easy, and for some in the p
understandably upsetting. During his remaining
address these concerns. It was i mportant to us
openly and honestly express their concerns, and
Next Steps

I n November the vestry approved a proposal for
establi shment of a search committee. Il then no
commi ttee, and received inquiries from sever al
appointed the members of the Music Director Sea
Drew Lawl ess, Karen Mo-Adere CNamdgn Reedyger Thandolr
begun its work in earnest, and in the coming we
to be sure all voices are heard. Your input wi
description, advertising the position, evaluat:i
who wi | | make the final selection. I am hopefu
completed by | ate spring or early summer
Throughout the remainder of the fall, various m
service. At the same time, | began searching f
whil e the search process was under way. We ar e
duti es -taesr )a sluopnpgl y organi st just before Chri st m:
May . She took it upon herself to gather togeth
Christmas Eve |iturgyonc8heée afsddpeasentr gdna mmi
Karends talent, initiative, and pastor al sensit
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Vestry and Delegates

Every year we experience transition on the vestr
el ected. There are three members of theyevarsttreyr nw
Ron Howden, Kerri Robertson, and Peggy Sl oan. I
position after one year of service. Ron, Kerri,
especially during a time of c¢clergy transition in
pl easure working with each of them. -dlutt ys hacsu ltc eb e
|l iai son to the rector search committee during he

You might not know that our three diocesan conve
voice at vestry meetings. This ensures -ttdhatteour
with whatdés happening in the parish, and this 1in
Addi tionally, they also attend quarterly meeting
convocations of parishes within the diocese. Je
and Cat hMaMupephlyas compl eted her third and final
Transfigurati on -rCGhpurrecshe nhtaesd bbeye nJ ewmnenlile and Cat hy,
Special Thanks to our Retiring Senior Warden

l't i s impossible to adequately thank Ron Howden
Ronés tenure spanned the | ast sever al mont hs of
new rector. He has been a catalyst for many |ni
stained glass windows and the planning for our a
wi se counsel and insights have been invaluable t
so closely with him. Ron was definitely the rig
warden, and his | eadership has benefited not onl
A Word About Wardens

According t d aowsr, HRarhiesRReRBRByt or shall appoint annua
the Vestry shall elect from its members a Junior
of fice. The terms of the Senior Warden and Juni
three congeautteemsenas Senior Warden or Junior W
such capacity until the expiration of one year. o
Warden position; and Jim Furgason, having compl e
vestry but has decided to step away from the Jun
the vestry at its January meeting, and it was ag
be best postponed until the new estry i s seated
Creatinegremd ilfieg Communi ti es

Every time we gatcheratfeort hworcommunwe yr @ hat i s Tr a
community that iIs always in motion: we wel come n
moved away, and we are always delighted to have
vari ety of small er cormmum ttiheg o utghhatutaltsce fyeram :anl

Book Group the Wednesday Bible Study, the Vestr
among othersommiheseemi are-bessgnboifal heoptahe swel I
opportunities to |l earn about and practice our fa
calls wus t arious communities and ministries w

r
[
0o Vv
community that often takes the form of a questio
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What should we be doing, for Godbdés sake?

The mission of the Church of the Transfiguration
is to be a Christian community:
Accepting and inviting al/l persons
to share in worship, witness and servic
as disciples of Jesus Christ in the

Our mission statement is clear that we intend to
regularly for worship, whose members witness to
sake of the One who came not to be served but to
practices, and many have found a spiritual home
But, what dodad siadifpmBanud oClvei ssdr d ideh @ | lecersmnres wh o
foll owkEach of us has the responsibility to | earn
takes place in church, through worship, educatio
church is not the only placeowmmeane owepeagyeunitver a
us now into the world in peaceé.to | ove and seryv
We are sent out to all of theowrt hfea micloimensini o wresf
wor kpl aces, etc., in full confidence that Jesus
But Jesus i not just Lord of all that is famil:@
found especially in those people and places that
unknown, so often we will find that God is alrea
the world, then, our task is to seek out the pla
wor k. We may find ourselves becoming part of ne
the institutional <church. New communities and ne
Transfiguration we have the potential to grow on
St Charl es County.
Laundry Love
Briefly, Laundry Love is a ministry involving qu
Transfiguration serve on<tehea Smoanrtchr eastt oLnaeu nodfr yt wao
volunteers from Trinity St. Charles) and more re
to offer assistance with | aundry costs to those
connections with people we might not -@atnlde dfwriagmm h
one another. Someti mes volunteers bring sandwic
out i n December. There are now Aregul arso who s
dignity and respect with which tloegwadard tveated.]
Laundry Love to those in need. What would it ta
volunteers from Transfiguration were offering La
I have asked Tammy Schuster, who coordinates Tr a
about her personal experience with this ministry
whom a free | oad of | aundry and some kind words
di sciple of Jesus Christ in Gododés worl d.
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Thaowlbuds continued?é

This parish could not function without the hard

the scenes, others are more public, but al most e
church is strengthened. I offer my thanks to ou
Sunday bulletins as well as tending to many di ff
her superb oversight of Trivia Night, as well as
OQur treasurer, Judy Ducar, has given coumat ess h
overseeing and managing our finances and our bud
and final vyear in this position. Carrie Mares d
to report that she wil!/ continue her duties this
oversees the work of the Altar Guild. Tammy Sch
year, and people responded with great generosity
chair of the Community Presence Task Force. Pam
Tuesday Luncheon, as she does for Camp Phoenix e
introduced many of us to a new spiritual and phy
continues hi s -tworgkuyaso ocaunrd fPlaTulgoloker st faithfull
working to create a new version. Shemomit hRischardad
all worship and associated Sunday ministries (ho
have done excellent work in planning and prepar

for making all of us proud by becoming an Eagl e

May God continue to bless the people of Transfig

Faithfully yours,

The ReAm.neLuWonner, Rector
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From the Parish Register for 2017

Baptism Confirmation

Brent Al exander Reese Jennifer Lynn Mendenhal
Reception Marri age

Mary EIlizabeth Reed Sharyn Jolly & Gordon P
Transfers 1In

Megan Marie Jolly from St. Peterés, Ladue, MO
Ed Jones from St. Paul ds, Katy, TX

Ni cole Jones from St. Paul 6s, Katy, TX

Wynne Jones from St . Paul 6s, Katy, TX

Susan Meyer from St. Francis, Eureka, MO
Transfers Out

Frances Caradonna to Holy Communion, University
Barbara Brown to St. Franci s, Ri o Rancho, N M
Jessie Clawson to St. Judeod6s, Fenton, Ml

Becky Trier to St. Judeos, Fenton, Ml

Mary Drew to Bethel Lut heran Church, St. Loui s,

Burial s

Charles Hamilton Morris
Jessi e Margaret Paul s
Cory Michael Joker st
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